

MINUTES OF THE 2005 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON 1 MARCH 2005
The AGM of the OU Astronomy Club was held at 7.30 p.m. in the Systems Seminar Room on the OU Walton Hall Campus. The evening began with an excellent guest lecture by Prof. Barrie Jones on the topic of ‘Planets and life beyond the solar system’, and was followed by the AGM itself, which began at 9.00 p.m. 23 Members were present.

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Received from Nancy Dise, Barrie Jones and Michael Held.

2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

Circulated previously and approved after correction of the date to 2 March 2004.

3. MATTERS ARISING

Access by members to the observatory – see Chair’s report

Purchase of equipment – see Treasurer’s report

Observing projects – some progress, especially Transit of Venus
Old AstroClub Websites -- hopefully all removed.
4. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

The Chairman reported that the club had enjoyed another very successful year with a number of club activities and excellent monthly talks.  He thanked the Observatory Working Group for their hard work over the past year and on behalf of the Members, he thanked Peter Hudson and Tim Walker for their interesting monthly lectures. He also thanked John and Peta for their hard work as club Treasurer and Secretary.
Procedures for monthly observing evenings had been set up and appeared to be working well when there was good visibility.  The PostGraduate Students are now using the Observatory to help prepare for the Astronomy Residential Schools in Majorca, and this has proved a vary valuable resource to the Department. 

5.
TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer presented the annual accounts. The Treasurer recommended that the membership fees remain unchanged at £8 for OU Staff and £10 for non-OU Staff.  Subscriptions are now due.
Various items of equipment have been purchased during the year, including two solarscopes, a micro-focusser for the LX200, several nebula filters and a device for locking the mirror-focus of the LX200.

The accounts show a healthy balance and members were asked suggest items of equipment which should be purchased.  The Treasurer will be applying for a further grant from the OU Club in due course to cover speakers’ expenses and other items of equipment.
6.
SECRETARY’S REPORT

The Secretary reported that the Club had 29 paid up Members which was a slight drop on previous years.  The Yahoo Group communication facility was proving very useful to members to enable them to exchange information and also to notify Club members of any interesting talks taking place on campus, such as the recent Titan presentation.  

Membership Cards will only be issued once in the future and all non-OU Club Employees were urged to carry the card whilst on Campus as Security is being tightened. 
Four outside speakers have been invited during the 2004/05 programme, the remaining lectures being provided by members of the OU Physics and Astronomy Department and Planetary and Space Science Research Institute.  Nominations for further speakers and topics for the 2005/06 programme were requested.
7.
REPORT BY THE OBSERVATORY WORKING GROUP

Refinements to the equipment continue and the recent purchase of a micro-focuser for the eyepiece has improved the viewing capabilities considerably.  The Sky software enables easy finding of objects for viewing and tracking.
The monthly observing meetings were working well but it was felt that these would benefit by better knowledge of the local weather.  This would enable the responsible person to decide about viewing times, which may even be moved to another day if convenient.  It was agreed to use a facility developed by John Tanner which downloads weather information and will be linked to the Observatory Web site (http://observatory.open.ac.uk./) or to subscribe to www.weatherline.com.
It was noted that the telescope corrector plate needs cleaning. Members of the OSG will come up with suggestions as to how to proceed with this without damaging the coating.
8.
ELECTION OF OFFICERS

The following were re-elected unopposed:


Chairman
Dr Andrew Norton


Treasurer
Mr John Walters


Secretary
Mrs Peta Jellis

9.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
9.1
Re-siting of Observatory

A proposal by Estates to re-site the Observatory was discussed.  The present site does suffer from light pollution since the building of the new library.  Estates are proposing to site the Observatory on the roof of a building in West Perry which could present many problems of vibration, poor thermal stability, different light pollution, access etc.  In the first instance, the dome’s manufacturer is being consulted by Estates on the feasibility of this site.  Other ground-level sites were preferred though it was acknowledged that with the development proposals surrounding Milton Keynes, light pollution could still present difficulties.  The Chair agreed to keep Members informed of this proposal.

Blake Devitt offered to ‘have a word’ with Pete Winkelman re. the flood lights on the new MK Dons football stadium, to try and minimise light pollution.

9.2
OU Open Day

This is scheduled for Saturday, 18 June.  It is planned to have a marquee near the observatory. Events organised by the Physics and Astronomy Department will take place within the marquee and the observatory, coordinated by Andy Norton. The assistance of Club Members would be greatly appreciated on the day, and a call for volunteers will soon be made.
There being no other business, the AGM Closed at and continued with its usual business of Monthly Sky Notes from Peter Hudson; Astronomy News by Tim Walker.
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